
Francis E. Skowronski A.I.A

19 January 2019

COUNTY of MAUI
Maui County Council
Governance, Ethics, & Transparency Committee
200 South High Street
Wailuku Maui Hawaii
96793

attn: Council Chair Kelly King
GET Committee Chair Mike Molina
GET Committee Vice-Chair Keani Rawlins-Fernandez

re: Appointment of Planning Director, GET-i

Dear Council Members;

My name is Francis Skowronski.

We incorporated Territorial Architects Ltd. in August of 1978
as an architecture firm that has since designed small to medium
projects statewide. I have served two terms on the Maui County
Urban Design Review Board and presently am a member of the Maui
County Cultural Resources Commission.

I have worked with many different Maui County Planning Directors
over the past four decades; but I have been most impressed with the
thoughtful, focused clarity Ms. McLean applies to any planning issue
under her review.

She brings extensive experience in the public sector and private
business to the key department of the County that plans for and
oversees the health and growth of Maui’s built environment.

Make no mistake: these will be very challenging times in the
future of Maui. Challenges that can only be addressed within a
planning perspective of balanced, managed, sustainable growth.
Ms. Michelle McLean believes in this planning approach as do I.

Please do not pass up the opportunity for this Planning
Director to continue her hard work in solving the issues and making
the difficult decisions facing the County of Maui in the crucial
times ahead of us.

Respectfully Yours

Francis E. Skowronski
Territorial Architects Ltd.

RECEIVEDAT MEETINGON ~
FES/jws

P.O. BOX 1247 WAILUKU MAUI HAWAII 96793 p. 575 2188 f. 575 2189 e. TERRITORIALARCH@HAWAII.RR.COM


